Draft Minutes circulated 15 March 2017

Minutes Ruahine User Group Meeting, 7.00pm Monday 20 February 2017
DOC Office, Palmerston North 
Present: Chris Tocker (Tramper), Lex Smith (HTC), John Montgomerie (HTC), David Mulinder (Ruahine NZDA, HTC), Julie Mackie (NTC), Neville Grubner (Parawai TC), Rod Smillie (Walking Access Commission), John Beech (FMC and MTSC), Jean Garman (MTSC), Ian Patterson (NZDA Manawatu), Mike Charlton (Ruahine NZDA), Vince Payne (Ruahine NZDA), Janet Wilson (PNMTC & RWP), Warren Wheeler (PNMTC) 
DOC: Allanah Irvine (Operations Manager, Manawatu - Chair), Kieran Brocklehurst (Acting Senior Ranger, Rec/Historic, Manawatu), Tumau Hoggart (Ranger, Manawatu), Shaun Ruddle, Connie Norgate (Operations Manager, Hawkes Bay), Malcolm Lock (Senior Ranger Rec/Historic, Hawkes Bay)
Apologies:  Derrick Field; Anthony Behrens, Andrew Mercer, Paul Reid, Steve Bailey, Dan Elderkemp, Glenda Hooper
1. Welcome & introductions

2. Apologies

· As recorded above  
3. Minutes from previous meetings (CM-2891426) & actions arising  
· Aranga Hut – Action: DOC still engaging with Trust. 
· Action re text on websites “this hut is maintained by..” on-going Action: DOC 

· Action re PF Olsen Kashmir road pines - on-going Action: DOC awaiting advice from national team
· Action re-sign on the range at Heritage – underway. Action: Tumau to progress.  

· Rec consortium funding for Sparrow Hawk Biv – Unsure of where this was at: Action: Tumau to get into touch with Geoff (possibly via John B)
· Minimal maintenance list to be re-circulated in minutes. See Appendix 
Closed items where there was further info shared
· Please now contact Tumau Hoggart (or any of DOC team) re rat bait 06 3509673 or thoggart@doc.govt.nz 

· Requests for including forest park boundaries on TopoMaps should be made directly to Land Information NZ Topo Team directly: http://www.linz.govt.nz/contact-us. 
· Note will be going out to Heli-concessionaires prior to roar re hut passes; hunting license and take out what you take in. 
· Improvements to RUG function – John B noted that Permolat had said no re getting information for Ruahines on Permolat website. John undertook to report back as more information/ideas come to hand. John reminded people re importance of sharing funding ideas on the RUG site.

4. CMS

As per RUG post update in December, draft Wellington CMS is out for consultation. Public submissions close at 4pm on 4 April. See: http://www.doc.govt.nz/get-involved/have-your-say/all-consultations/2016/draft-wellington-cms-consultation/ 
Allanah noted there is a specific section on forest parks ‘Central Spine Place’ and that the CMS is a lot more readable than previous one. It is important people have their saw as the document will set the priorities and polices for Ruahine related matters for next ten years. 

Concerns raised re name excluding HB community (see John M RUG posts, including response from LNI Director Reg Kemper). 
There was some discussion. There was concern re hearings process – some experience in other CMS’ that information re purpose of hearing and what people could say was not clear. Action: Allanah to communicate this to CMS team and ensure there is very clear information sent out re submission process. 

Mike, Janet, Neville and Ian requested copies. Action: Allanah to make available. 
5. Huts and Shelters – work undertaken and planned

Thanks to those that are posting updates on the RUG site – this is helpful and awesome to see the great work. 

DOC managed 

Tumau provided an update, as listed below.

· Post-earthquake in November DOC was required to check several huts – this was completed just prior to xmas. Managed to get a few jobs done. 

· Army volunteers painted Ruahine Hut. 

· Tree at Te Ekaou Hut has been removed (Cheers to JJ prior to his departure); 

· Flashings at Iron Gates - in the programme to be completed at same time as rest of track is being cut

· Sunrise toilet windwall delayed but scheduled to be completed as soon as weather allows. 

· Monthly and bi-monthly checks of huts and road-ends is continuing – Stanfield Road end had a big clean up with the assistance of volunteers, just prior to xmas. 

· Questions re hut collection boxes: DOC undertook to empty these more regularly including potential for inspectors to empty. 

· Longview to be painted. 

· Community keen to see the hut painting schedule and have the opportunity to do them. Action: Tumau to provide the 2017/18 schedule at or prior to or at the next meeting. 

Community managed 

· Tumau acknowledge amount of work done, updates and reports both of work to do and work done (some via email and some on RUG site). These include: Steve Bailey at Kelly Knight; Andrew Mercer at Diggers Hut; Jean at McKinnon Hut; Rod Smillie at Otukota; 
· HTC at Waikamaka Hut – looks amazing! Just waiting on final paper work from Rangitikei District Council. 
· Ruahine NZDA – Kiritaki Hut. DOC concerns re fire/flu – Mike and Tumau to discuss offline. 

· PNMTC – intentions re Mid-Poh and Ngamoko as weather allows.  

· Herricks Hut – still not clear who is the community group mentioned on the website. John B to follow up. 
· Kieran lead a discussion on options for sharing information on huts from the DOC system and shared an example. Feedback was positive in that clubs keen to know work that DOC thinks should be done and when DOC is going in there. DOC to get in touch with clubs/individuals to provide info and talk through process. Action:  Agenda item next meeting on how this has been going. 
6. Tracks and roads  

DOC managed 

· Kashmir Road – DOC section maintenance undertaken. Concerns raised re forward process. DOC acknowledge that it is likely that further work will need to be done following winter. DOC are looking into options (ie. significant upgrade or on-going maintenance). Malcolm Lock suggested possibly contact roading contractors to complete the work when they are scheduled to maintain the Council section. 

· Takapari Road –DOC section maintenance undertaken. 

· Tumau outlined track cutting programme for the rest of the season which weather permitting, would occur:  Iron  Gate to Heritage , Tunupo, Upper Oroua Gorge and Ngamoko Range. Kawhatau, McKinnon, Crow, area.

Community managed/work done 

· Tumau acknowledged work undertaken by volunteers on tracks. 

· Army work on Parks Peak Track and windfall (they could manually cut) from Ruahine Hut to Shutes Hut. 

Business plan for 2017/18

· DOC welcomes members views on priorities for cutting. Looking at having a similar budget.

7. Access 

· Reminder given to members to be careful how they report on access discussions from this meeting. Previous reports in newsletters has caused difficulty in at least one access discussion. 

· Allanah acknowledged access hadn’t received as much time as it would have due to the Senior Ranger Rec vacancy. Rod also noted the pressure on his time as a result of freedom camping issues etc. 

· Purity access – Rod noted continuing engagement (WAC, landowner and DOC discussions); 

· Mokai road end – Rod noted he was following up (WAC lead)

· Makaroro – Allanah noted farmer letting people through – website updated. Poled route not proceeding at this time. 

· Happy Daze – Tumau noted farmer letting people through if you ask and sign H&S form. 

· Kawhatua – Allanah noted DOC were actively working on this. Business plan for 2017/18.

· Allanah noted access would continue to be a specific part of the work programme for SR Rec in the coming year. 

8. Biodiversity

· Whio – Janet provided an update on whio work including dog surveys done and Oroua dog survey to come in the next month; Leon Kinvig line just a few tweaks to do; Pohangina River has been quite flooded however, 60 A24s due to go in this weekend; Keen for more volunteers from the HB side. And, very keen to keep on receiving duck sightings. Reminder: March is WHIO month!
· Goats – Tumau note goat control was taken, predominantly in the northern are of the park, prior to xmas. One recently sighted at Stanfield Hut so have extended contract to send a contractor in there also soon. Please report any goat sightings or killings to Nobby Robson srobson@doc.govt.nz  
· Contorta – focus this year would be on the tussocks. Work scheduled for February. Appreciate the efforts of volunteers. 

9. Other Items

a) Onga Onga Base Closure 

John Montgomerie tabled a motion re Onga Onga. Allanah noted DOC would refrain from commenting on this item. 
The motion was had unanimous agreement from the other (ie. non-DOC) members. The motion read: 

	That the Ruahine Users Group community are astonished and appalled at the long term ramifications of the decision, the tragic loss of a key person and that DoC management at all levels need to acknowledge this is a failure of common sense and recognize and understand the on-going negative impact. 


John M undertook to relay the motion to FMC at the upcoming exec meeting and to report back to members on the OIA that FMC had lodged.  

b) Rangi and Sunrise Booking Trial
Allanah reported back on the booking trial – overall DOC had received positive feedback – and then and sought feedback. A member noted that they had positive feedback from an Auckland person who had appreciated being able to book online and have confidence of a bed. Another person noted they had met people who were staying at Heritage due to the fact they had planned to go to Rangi but on seeing it was full could decide to change their trip to another hut.

Allanah noted there had been requests to extend the booking trial from the end of easter to the end of ANZAC weekend which would be another eight days. There were supportive comments and no objections. Allanah noted PNMTC were being consulted specifically re Rangi. 

Allanah noted some concerns had been raised re paid wardens at Rangi Hut and the selection of them. Allanah note that immediately prior to xmas a decision was made to hire a casual hut warden due to low volunteer numbers for Rangi. Allanah acknowledged that the process wasn’t ideal in that PNMTC and then other RUG members should have been approached for the opportunity. Explanation of short training given to wardens was provided. DOC would continue to work with volunteer and paid hut wardens. Allanah noted offers were from RUG members and associates to be volunteer or paid hut wardens were very, very welcome at anytime and we would work with those people to provide opportunities. 
10. Next meeting date: 

Monday 19th June 7pm at Smallbore Rifle Club, Dannevirke
Meeting closed. 
Attachments: Minimal maintenance list  
Minimal maintenance list to be re-circulated in minutes. See: http://hutsandtracks.org.nz/resources/ Then under “– Minimally Maintained Huts” heading please click on the link to an excel document. Note, the minimal maintenance hut list is still current though as you’ll note some other huts noted as “seeking community” have found their match!
The table below has been filtered for the Ruahines and minimal maintenance. The final column has been added to 

	Region 
	Office 
	Hut 
	Comments from DOC (March 2017)

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Happy Daze Hut
	Some interest from neighbouring landowner

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Gold Creek Hut
	John Beech 

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Dianes Hut
	

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Top Gorge Hut
	Nathan Bellamy

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Piripiri Hut
	

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Poutaki Hut (Gwavas)
	

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Traverse (A Frame) Shelter
	

	Lower North Island
	Palmerston North
	Toka Bivvy
	Some interest from Geoff - tbc
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